STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne

(On Street Parking Place) Order 2009
(Westgate Road Area Variation) Order 2024

Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009
(Back Westgate Road and Corporation Street Area Variation) Order 2024

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Orders are as follows:-

The Council has received requests to improve the availability of parking for residents and businesses on Westgate Road, Back Westgate Road and Corporation Street.  To address the issues raised permit parking spaces are to be created on Corporation Street and Back Westgate Road.  Additional parking bays will also be created on Westgate Road.  

In addition, as part of the Helix development additional parking restrictions are required to prevent indiscriminate parking.

Furthermore, as the needs of the businesses on Westgate Road have changed due to the reduction in the number of motorcycle shops, the existing bays on Westgate Road will be altered to reflect the new needs of the local businesses.  It is proposed to reallocate some of the existing parking bays and to remove some of the motorcycle bays that are no longer needed.


